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Date:

Dear President Mamdouh Shourki

I am writing to communicate my outrage and sorrow at your recent decision to cancel the room booking for Students Against Israeli Apartheid @ York unless they pay “security fees”. 

While safety considerations are very important, the attempt to impose the fees on a student club is unacceptable. It is more so when the University refuses to disclose the reasons for its assessment.  The university is meant to be a space of free debate and discussion. By imposing the fees, you are restricting the margins of free speech and limiting it to those who have the means to pay. This is contrary to the values on which the university is built.

This last minute cancelation is consistent with the recent pattern of Israel lobby groups pressuring educational institutions to raise the costs for holding Palestine advocacy events. Last month, Mohawk College administration presented a similar condition for allowing a lecture by Dr. Norman Finklestein to proceed as planned on its campus. Unfortunately, by imposing the security fees and putting a price tag on freedom of speech and inquiry, you are showing that York University has little respect for values that are considered the basic tenets of academic work.

I urge you to cancel the “security fees” and resist all political pressure to cancel or restrict student activities on campus.

Sincerely, 
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